
ETUC monitors COVID-19 safety measures and 
return to work

 Europe 

National trade union confederations are keeping the ETUC up-to-date with what 
trade unions and labour inspectorates are doing to ensure safety at the workplace 
in response to COVID-19 and, in particular, in relation to the return to work. In 
Austria, 20% of inspected workplaces have been told to improve their safety 
procedures while the Danish FH confederation reports some problems in private 
clinics and healthcare and it has taken action to ensure that health and social care 
facilities are fully part of the inspection regime. In Ireland more inspectors have 
been taken on to cope with increased demands while in Sweden and the UK unions 
have been involved in walkouts when faced with workplaces that don't meet the 
new safety standards. The other confederations reporting to the ETUC so far are 
ZSSS in Slovenia and the UGT in Spain. The information is being regularly updated.
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